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*********************************************************************************

Hello Everyone,

This is our Autumn Newsletter, but haven’t we been lucky to have some weeks of summer weather with a mini heat wave? I find the heat bearable as long as it’s not too humid, and for me, it’s a bit of a rehearsal for a trip to Singapore I will be making later in the year.  I’ve become a great grandmother and am looking forward to visiting the new baby boy whose parents live out there.

There’s lots going on with the Branch.  We have a new development worker, Liz Martin, who will be working with us to ensure the Branch continues.  Of course, there will be changes, but they will be for the better.  Many of you will already have met her and some will have known her for quite a while as she’s been working in the ‘system’ for some time.  We all welcome her and wish her well.

I have to report that we have reluctantly had to call a halt to our free therapies sessions.  Despite many appeals for funding from the IOW Council, we will no longer be receiving any money from them and we can’t continue to pay out of charity money because it’s not a bottomless pit.

Some of us had tea at the Lavender Farm a few weeks back.  It was a hot day, but I did enjoy a slice of lavender sponge with lots of cream and an excellent cup of tea.

I want to thank John for all his hard work in keeping the website going it has been a great help. We are pleased that we now have a new website and I hope you can take the time to have a look at it.

I was away in Scotland at the time of the thanksgiving for Sylvia Winter and was sorry to miss it.  On another page, you’ll find the words I wrote about her time with Carers UK which Sue kindly read out for me.

Once again, during that visit, I was reminded just how many of my own family are carers.  I guess this must be true of many of us who are getting on a bit.  There’s hardly anyone amongst my numerous cousins who hasn’t had caring experiences at some time or other in their lives.  It serves to remind us just how many carers we come into contact with during our everyday lives.  Please tell anyone you meet who happens to be caring, where we are and what we do.

Best wishes,

Frances (Chair)

Group Meetings




Cowes & Newport, East Cowes  - Re-launching Monday 2nd September (2.30pm ) at The Stag Inn, Cowes Road, Newport.  Please contact: Jean Almond on 525652.

Sandown Group – First meeting on Monday 14th October (2.00-4.00pm). Please contact Carole on 855833.

Ryde Group meets at St Mary’s Centre behind St Mary’s RC Church Ryde High Street on the second Wednesday of the month at 10.30am. Please contact: Frances Wright on 524207.
If you are a carer or supporter, you are cordially invited to attend any or all of the Group Meetings. It’s a good chance to have a chat and a cuppa; if you’re lucky you’ll get a biscuit as well! You are welcome to bring your cared for person along with you but if you are doing this or attending for the first time, it’s better to phone the contact before setting out to confirm the meeting has not had to be cancelled and to find out about access. 

**************************************
Items for inclusion in newsletter 118 are more than welcome and should be with us by end of November please

This includes dates, times and venues for meetings of associations with which you are connected and which you would consider it appropriate for the Branch to promote 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

Carers UK Membership

1. Standard Membership. The Standard Membership benefits include:

· Instant access to the online support forum

· Monthly email updates with all the latest news for carers 

· Voting rights at the AGM

The Standard Membership is offered free or by donation. With Standard  Membership all communications will be sent by e-mail. Members who do not have an e-mail address and want to become Standard Members will be sent their voting papers and report by post.

2.  Membership PLUS. The Membership PLUS benefits include:

All the benefits of Standard membership and, in addition, 

· The lively and informative members’ magazine, Caring, delivered to your door
To receive the Membership PLUS option there is a minimum donation of £12.

          Contact on Tel:  020 7378 4931 / E-mail:  membership@carersuk.org 

Please join now if you are not already a member.


Newsletter Mailing List – Reminder:

Please don’t forget to let us know if you change your address or no longer wish to receive our quarterly Newsletter so we can amend our records. Also, please let us have your e-mail address to save on our postage – thanks! ( 


CARERS AT FRESHWATER (CAF)

Change of Venue for Weekly Meetings

Art Room at The Gouldings - Every Friday 10.30am to 1.00pm

Carers at Freshwater are moving to the Art Room at The Gouldings, St Andrew’s Way, Freshwater, IW, PO40 9NH from Friday 2nd August 2013.  Weekly charge of £2.00 per person as contribution towards hiring room.  A pre-booked self-service lunch will be available at 1.00pm (£5.00 per person)

If you are a carer, we are here to help you!
Further details from:  Jane Salmon  Tel No. 07976 347592 


DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
Respite Weekend : 13th – 15th September 

Contact Angela on 07900 865018.

Take Care of Yourself Lunch : Monday 7th October at The Stag Inn,  Cowes Road, Newport. 

Contact Greta for details on 405351.

Brighstone Christmas Tree Festival : Friday 1st November 10.30am-3.00pm at Riverside Centre - Come and join us to create a Carers Christmas Tree to enter into the festival. Contact Lizzie on 533173.

Christmas Tea : Monday 2nd December at 3.00 pm at The Dalverton Centre (Honor & Jeffrey) Newport Road, Lake

It will only cost £3.95 per person (pay on the day) and consists of a Cream Tea & mince pie. Please come along and join us – both carers and those you care for.

Please contact Greta on tel: 405351 or Angela 07900 865018 to book your place.

ROADSIDE ASSISTANCE?!!

Finding a woman sobbing that she had locked her keys in her car, a passing soldier assures her that he can help.
She looks on amazed as he removes his trousers, rolls them into a tight ball and rubs them against the car door. 
Magically it opens.
"That's so clever," the woman gasps. "How did you do it?"
"Easy," replies the man. "These are khakis"


(   (   (   (   (   (   (   (   (   (   (   (   (   (   (   (   (
THE ALZHEIMER CAFÉ

Change of Venue for Monthly Meetings

Now at St Saviour’s Holy Family Centre, Weston Lane, Totland, PO39 0HE

Monthly meetings on 3rd Wednesday of the month - 2.00 to 4.30pm

Meetings are free of charge and include an afternoon tea.  Transport can be arranged free of charge.

Further details from:  Tel (01983) 220200




    E-mail: alzheimercafe.iow@btconnect.com

        

    Website: www.alzheimercafeiow.org.uk
O=O=O=O=O=O=O=O=O=O=O=O=O=O=O=O=O=O=O=O=O=O=O=O=O=O=O=O=O=O=O=O=O
ALZHEIMER’S SOCIETY – DEMENTIA ADVISORS

The Alzheimer’s Society has appointed two Dementia Advisors on the Island.  The workers will provide people living with dementia and/or carers with information and advice.

For more information, please call:  023 9289 2035/2026 

E-mail:   Portsmouth@alzheimers.org.uk
Office address is:  Alzheimer’s Society, John Pounds Centre, 23 Queen Street, Portsea, Portsmouth, PO1 3HN

Local Carer Information & Support Programme – 4 linked sessions will take place weekly on 

9th, 16th, 23rd & 30th  September. 

Please contact Anna, Dementia Support Worker on Tel:  07703716883 

*******************************************************************

INVITATION FROM ST HELENS MEDICAL CENTRE 

To ask what extra Support Services are needed in St Helens.  Please come to St Helens Community Centre on Monday 23rd September between 2pm and 4pm.  Free refreshments.

Advice & information available from Age UK, Carers UK (IW), Action on Hearing Loss, Red Cross, Independent Living Centre and many others.

( ON THE LIGHTER SIDE (
A bus is a vehicle that runs twice as fast when you are after it as when you are in it.

Nostalgia isn’t what it used to be.

I am neither for nor against apathy.

Hospitality: making your guests feel like they’re at home, even if you wish they were.

My wife and I had words, but I didn’t get to use mine.


HAMPSHIRE NEUROLOGICAL ALLIANCE

There is a new website for the Hampshire Neurological Alliance which covers Hampshire and the Island.

Website:  www.hampshireneural.org.uk
The Alliance is the local voice for people with neurological conditions and their family and carers.  There are over 140 neurological conditions, some better known than others.  By working together, the Alliance aims to ensure a better quality of life for each and every individual affected by a neurological condition.


HELP AND CARE – TELEPHONE SUPPORT SERVICE

Islanders with long-term health problems can take advantage of a new free service, through which they can receive a friendly phone call each week to see how they are getting on.

Help and Care, based at Langley Court, Newport, has trained volunteers who make the calls, either on Monday afternoons or Friday mornings.  People who are eligible to receive the free telephone help include those with mobility problems, such as falls or fear of falling, continence issues or leg ulcers.  Users can also receive useful fact sheets with information to help them manage their condition.

There is no need to be referred by a doctor, you can call Pauline or Gretel at Help and Care on Tel: 539383 and ask for more information, or look at the website: www.helpandcare.org.uk/isleofwight.  You can also download fact sheets.

IDAS (ISLAND DRUG & ALCOHOL SERVICE)

FAMILY INFORMATION & SUPPORT

IDAS offers a service to families and friends of substance misusers and problem drinkers.

· If you’re a parent, family member or carer who would like to be better informed on drug and alcohol issues …

· If you’re concerned about someone you love and their use of drugs or alcohol …

· If you want someone to talk to in confidence about these issues …

· Or if you want to find out more about the service …

 …. Then please contact our Family Information & Support Service on 

Tel: 526654.  The service is strictly confidential and you do not need to give your name.  Meetings can be arranged at a time and place to suit you, either here at IDAS, at your own home, or elsewhere on the Island.  We also welcome suggestions on how to improve our service to you.

Maryse Plisnier, Substance Misuse Family Service Co-ordinator

*******************************************************
MAILING LIST SURVEY

Thank you to the 332 people who responded to our survey – 620 forms and stamped addressed envelopes were sent out so the return was disappointing.  However, we now have a much reduced mailing list as people who did not respond by the end of June have been removed from the list.  

There are now 353 contacts on the list, including recent additions, with 115 of these being e-mail addresses.  This will save us a considerable amount of money with each mailing. 

From the responses we know that 46% were from current carers, 39% from former carers, others being organisations, etc.  69% of respondents were female and 75% were over the age of 50 which is no surprise.  

Please help us to keep this up to date by letting us know if you no longer want to receive the newsletter or if you have an e-mail address we can send it to.

NB – the percentages don’t add up as some people ticked all the boxes or none at all!

THANKSGIVING FOR SYLVIA WINTER

I first met Sylvia when I was invited to join the committee of the Isle of Wight Branch of Carers UK in 1993.  She had been involved with others in setting up the branch in the 1980’s.  Various local (mostly ladies) had got together to form a working party and liaise with Carers UK nationally to set up the branch.  At that time, it was still known as Carers National Association.  All this was done on a shoestring and by the way, it still is!  Lots of hard work went into the organisation, raising of funds, publicising the problems of local carers and trying to involve as many people as possible. Since the organisation is still going, it’s a testament to all those pioneers who were there at the beginning.  Some of them are still around.

I wanted specially to pay tribute to Sylvia’s personal qualities and my relationship with her.  Lots of good deeds were done on the quiet by Sylvia.  She would always give lifts and the small group of carers she ran miss her very much.  We are doing all we can to ensure her good work continues.

One of the things she didn’t like was when Carers UK had their rebranding exercise.  The badges changed from blue to red.  Now you know that Sylvia was definitely a blue person with touches of pink and purple.  I admired her style very much and she several times gave me advice on what to wear to occasions and I took it.  We were invited to a reception at the House of Lords and it was very pleasing to see that Baroness Bottomley (who was involved in the early days) remembered Sylvia and took the trouble to come to talk to her. 

I miss her, as do we all.  She cried easily, but laughed even more easily.  Best of her qualities was her sense of fun.  Sylvia was one of those rare people who gave far more than she took.

Frances – June 2013

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++
Welcome to our new Development Co-ordinator, Lizzie Martin

My name is Lizzie and I am very excited to be working as a Development Co-ordinator with Carers UK on the Isle of Wight, below is a small update of what I have been doing:

Volunteers

A key focus is to recruit and support new volunteers for various opportunities, which will be tailored where possible to individual need. If you are interested in volunteering or want to know more about the support currently offered to carers or even want to explore a new initiative that would support carers please do contact me on: EMartin@actioniw.org.uk.   We are running a volunteer training day on Friday 27 September for all new volunteers, which will offer you the chance to learn about volunteering for us, if you wish to attend please contact me on 533173 (leave a message)

AGM

We are looking at organising the AGM later this year, as we have had some offers to volunteer or join Carers UK IW, we will keep you updated about this.  Please remember that if you want to vote at the AGM you will need to be a member of Carers UK – this can be free for standard membership or a small annual charge for membership PLUS.

Link to join Carers UK - http://www.carersuk.org/support/become-a-member 

Carers 25-50

If you are a carer over 25 and would like to meet up once a month socially to meet other carers under 50 please do contact me on 533173. 

Male Carers

We are looking for a facilitator and are considering a monthly group meeting out and about, if you are a male carer and are interested in meeting socially, please ring 533173.

Freshwater Carers

Thank you to the group who I met on my first day, I was saddened to realise that it was your last group, but I would like to thank you all for all your hard work and for making me so very welcome.  If any carers in the West Wight area are interested in a support group please do feel free to contact me on 533173. 

National Carers UK Visit

We met Kim from National Carers UK and learnt that we are not the only branch to struggle with membership and volunteers to sign up to the committee. 

Website

I want to add a huge thank you to John Debenham who has worked so very hard to give Carers UK IW Branch a website, this resource has kept us going during the interim.  We now have a new website that is due to be launched at our AGM.  Please have a look on http://carersukiwbranch.wordpress.com/ 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++
CARERS UK IW Branch Autumn Lunch

The Lions Centre, Lake

Saturday 21st September 2013

12-12.30pm

· You are invited to join us for our Autumn Lunch

· Only £7.50 per person

· Donations for the raffle gratefully received 

· Cared for person/friends are very welcome

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

……              CARERS UK IW Branch Autumn Lunch

Name:  …………………………………………

Number in Party: ……………………………..    Tel No …………………………

If transport is required, we will do our best to arrange a lift, but this cannot be guaranteed.  Please write details of where you live if you require transport:

……………………………………………………………………………………….

Please return this form as soon as possible to the Carers Office by Monday 16th September or call Greta on 405351 to book a place.
















Menu


Jacket Potatoes


Choice of Fillings


Salad


Choice of Desserts


Soft Drinks


Tea & Coffee
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